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Present: 
Members:  Jon Bondy, Bruce Douglas (via Zoom), Matt Gillilan, Matt Swartz 
Guests:  Craig Bushey (Ass’t Road Commissioner), Cory Getty (Zoning Administrator), 
Jennifer Getty, Karrie Sweet (Town Clerk/Treasurer), Aimee Tinker (Ass’t Town 
Clerk/Treasurer & Select Board Clerk) 

 
1)  Call to Order 

Jon called the meeting to order at 7:03pm. 
 
2.  Public Comment 

Karrie shared that Ed Brannagan came into the office today to say that he doesn’t like the 
50mph speed limit on Cambridge Road and feels it should be lower.  He wanted to know if there 
was anything that could be done to change it. 

Matt G. said that that he had heard from a couple other people just after the signs were 
installed who also did not like it but he’d also spoken with other people who agreed with the 
50mph.  Since it is a bit of a process to change speed limits again, there would need to be enough 
people interested in a change to bring it to the Board. 
 
3.  Regular Board Business 
 
Road Report 

Craig said he, Matt and Aimee met with NRPC last week to discuss locations for this year 
and next year’s Grants-in-Aid projects. 

The Road Crew has been busy keeping up with grading and hauling gravel as needed. 
Jennifer asked about when roadside mowing might begin.  Matt G said only one operator has 

reached out and there aren’t many who still do this service.  He said he’d like to try to get the 
main roads done by July 4th.  Jon asked if there were any places in town that would benefit from 
early attention due to hard sightlines.  Matt G said none came to mind right off but he would give 
it some thought. 

Jon asked about the $5K grader repair.  Craig said it was to replace yoke seals and shafts that 
needed replacement due to wear.  Jon asked how far we were into the life of the grader.  Matt G 
felt we were about 1/3rd of the way. 

Matt G spoke about this year’s plan for paving.  We will be looking to cover the area of 
Fairfield Road from about Sunset Drive to just past Slattery Road.  Jon asked if this area was 
done as part of large grinding/paving project in 2017.  Matt said yes - we are now at the point 
where we need to redo some spots. 
 
Marshall Rd. 

Bruce shared that the site survey has been completed.  We are at the point where we can warn 
the meeting (30 day notice) and also plan the date/time of the site visit.  Jon said we usually do 
the site visit just before the meeting and suggest July 15th at 5:30pm.  Bruce said it would be best 
to propose the date/time to George Raine first to make sure it works for him before officially 
warning the meeting.  Bruce will do this.  Once the date/time is approved, Aimee will craft the 
warning and post in the paper and around town as necessary. 
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Craig’s Excavator & Hauling Proposal 

Jon asked who was researching comparable quotes for excavator rental.  Matt G said it was 
him.  He got info from two other vendors and their prices are comparable, considering that Craig 
also has trailer to haul the excavator and he can be flexible with dates.  A rental company would 
charge extra for a trailer and also has tight deadlines on pick up and return of equipment. 

Jon said the other part of Craig’s proposal was to haul material in his own truck.  Craig could 
be acting as a 4th road crew member.  Jon made a motion to approve the following:  Contract 
with Craig for the use of his excavator at $1250/week (machine and trailer) and to hire Craig on 
an as-needed basis for trucking at $70/hr with the Town providing fuel. 

Discussion:  Matt S asked what Matt G, as Road Commissioner, thinks about this proposal.  
He feels it’s important to be objective since Craig is currently the Assistant Road Commissioner.  
Matt G feels it’s a good comparable offer. 

The Board unanimously approved Jon’s motion.  Jon asked Craig to come up with a schedule 
of work for the next month.  Matt G asked if can Craig could hold off on invoicing until July 1 
when the new budget starts.  Criag said this would be fine. 
 
Road Report Cont. 

Craig said the Road Crew began their 4-day work week last week and it seemed to be 
working well so far.  The week’s plans are laid out on the white board in the office, so Craig’s 
role is more limited. 

Jon asked how we will know if this change is successful.  Craig said we can take photos and 
track the loads of fill being hauled away.  Jon asked if we would be ditching entire roads at a 
time.  Craig said not necessarily – they will hit the hot spots all over town as needed.  If we hired 
this task out to a contractor, this is where the cost would increase due to all the mobilizations.  
Bruce said that hitting all of the trouble spots on a large stretch of road mileage means you’ve 
essentially caused the whole section of road to properly drain even though you didn’t ditch it in 
its entirety. 

Matt G asked if we could hit any non-hydrologically connected segments first as we have to 
use budget funds for that and Alan Cary won’t be able to do the grant-project segments until later 
in summer.  Craig said we could do that. 

Matt G asked if we had adequate signage to put out during ditching.  Craig said we are set. 
 
ATV Response Letter 

Jon said that although Jennifer had said informally that a response wasn’t necessary, the 
Board agreed to craft a response anyway. 

The Board discussed and edited the response letter that Bruce drafted. 
Jennifer said the letter was not written by her alone - there were two others, so she can only 

speak about her opinions and thoughts.  She feels the letter should’ve prompted a good 
discussion and it did not. 

Jon asked, putting all letters aside, what are the most productive next steps.  Jennifer said 
they’d just got the answers from the Town attorney so they’d need to set a meeting to discuss 
them. 
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Jon asked if Jennifer felt there was a need, at this point, to even send the letter.  Jen said no as 
it wouldn’t be productive to the group going forward.  Bruce feels it’s important to continue with 
a response to answer the question of Bruce’s delay tactics. 

Craig asked what would be the next steps.  Jon felt all of the answers/facts should be turned 
into a document and then a proposal needs to be drafted for the voters to vote on.  He asked if the 
committee could agree enough to work on this.  Jennifer said she wasn’t sure.  Jon offered to 
objectively work with Jennifer and the committee to accomplish this task if they chose to accept 
the help. 

Matt S said the more eyes on the document (proposal) would mean more clarity in the text so 
people would better understand what they were voting on.  Jon said the final draft of the proposal 
would be sent to the Town attorney for review.  He said the details of the proposal are very 
important as they may affect how people vote (ex. time of day/season, residents only, sticker, ag 
use, etc.) 

Bruce asked, since only the Board can actually create and enact an ordinance, would the 
public vote essentially be a straw vote?  Jon said that was correct.  Any public vote would be 
non-binding but the results would guide the Board to enact/not enact said ordinance. 

**The Board went into a discussion of a potential ordinance. 
Jon asked if the Board could get back to the original topic of the letter.  Matt S said the Board 

has previously received letters on other topics which have not been responded to.  He feels if the 
Board responds to this one, they should give it more time in order to be refined further.  Matt G 
feels the Board should respond as it was sent to them.  Jon asked that fellow Board members 
reach out to Bruce with edits and the Board will revisit the topic at the next meeting. 
 
Traffic Enforcement 

Since Rich was working on this and he was not present, this topic will be tabled until the next 
meeting. 
 
Broadband Update 

Aimee shared that the 10th NBRC reimbursement was processed last week and the funds 
were sent to MCF.  At this time, we are awaiting further invoices from MCF for submission, but 
the project should be in its final stages. 
 
Fire at Lee Meunier’s Property 

Jon noted there were lots of questions and comments on FB regarding the fire.  He asked if 
the Board felt these should be addressed.  After discussion, it was decided that these individuals 
were welcome to bring their concerns to the Board at a meeting. 

Cory shared that he is prepared to tell Lee he is close to meeting his time limit (150 days in 
calendar year) for camper stay.  If he surpasses this limit, he will be issued a Zoning Violation.  
The issue then becomes, if he cannot pay the fine, the Town could put a lien on the property, but 
it would still need to be cleaned up.  There is no real constructive proposal. 

Aimee asked if David Clark (Health Officer) had been in touch with the Board.  He ha dnot, 
so she shared what David had said about the potential for the Fletcher Board of Health (him and 
the Select Board) to declare the property a public health hazard.  Jon will invite David to the next 
meeting so this can be discussed further. 
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Other Business 
Aimee shared that the Town has switched haulers for trash/recycling.  We will now have 

Myers who can provide larger-volume dumpsters rather than the smaller toters.  This will also be 
a significant cost savings. 

Craig also said that a gate is being installed at Town Garage to prevent the increase in 
unnecessary traffic during off-hours.  The metals dumpster and small public sand pile will be 
relocated so public can still access after hours. 
 
4)  Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25pm. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________   _____________________________ 
Jon Bondy, Chair     Matt Gillilan 
 
 
 
_____________________________   _____________________________ 
Bruce Douglas      Matt Swartz 
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